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Revised Safety Recall Advanced Communication – S89011217 
 
In December 2016, FCA US LLC (“FCA US”) announced a safety recall on certain 2016 
model year (JC) Dodge Journey, (MK) Jeep Compass and Jeep Patriot vehicles 
equipped with a 2.0L or 2.4L engine.  
 
Some of the above vehicles may have a crankshaft sensor and/or camshaft sensor 
electrical connector terminal(s) that were improperly manufactured.  Improperly 
manufactured crankshaft and/or camshaft sensor electrical connector terminal(s) could 
result in an intermittent electrical connection.  An intermittent electrical connection could 
cause an engine “no start” condition, an engine stall event while driving, and/or the 
illumination of the Malfunction Indicator Lamp (MIL).  An engine stall event while driving 
could cause a crash without warning. 
 
FCA US will conduct a voluntary safety recall to replace the crankshaft and/or camshaft 
electrical connector and terminals. 
 
VINs identified as being involved in this campaign are currently live and 
searchable under Recall S89. 
 
Dealers will be notified of the launch of this safety recall by way of established methods 
used in the past.  Remedy communication is estimated to be available in the 1st 
Quarter of 2017.  
 
We ask that you please take the time to ensure that your personnel are aware of this 
communication and are prepared to execute a customer friendly process for inquiries on 
involved vehicles. 
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